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1 November 2024

INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 24-029

Thank you for your information request, received on 30 October 2024. You asked the
London Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following
information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) / Environmental Information
Regulations 2004 (EIR):

“Il am writing to request the most recent shape files related to Tree Preservation Orders
(TPOs) in a recognized vector format. Currently, our ability to analyze TPO-designated
areas is limited by insufficient detail, and access to these files in vector format is
essential for accurate mapping and planning purposes.

If shape files are not available, we would be happy to accept a CSV or XLS file listing all
protected trees along with their coordinates so that we can map them accurately in GIS
software.

As TPOs are part of public land and environmental records, these files should be publicly
accessible. | kindly request that you provide these files in the specified formats for ease
of use and integration with our mapping systems.

Please consider this request under the Freedom of Information Act and provide the files
in the requested formats at your earliest convenience.”

The Legacy Corporation does not hold the information you have requested. While we have
the power to make Tree Preservation Orders (TPOs) and responsibility for determining TPO
applications the Legacy Corporation has not made any TPO in our time as Local Planning
Authority and have no GIS or electronic records, which makes those records held by the four
boroughs (London boroughs of Hackney, Newham, Tower Hamlets and Waltham Forest) the
most up-to-date for any TPO’s within their part of the Legacy Corporation planning area.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a request for an
internal review of our response, you should write to:

Deputy Chief Executive

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 9
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5 Endeavour Square
Stratford
E20 1JN

Email: FOIl@londonlegacy.co.uk

Please note: requests for internal reviews received more than forty workings days after the
initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





